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GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH – ELCA 
 

2025 ANNUAL MEETING AGENDA 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Call to Order 
 
Opening Prayer 
 
Approval of Agenda 
 
Congregational Meeting 
 
Treasurer’s Report  
 
Budget for 2025 
 
Thank You to outgoing members -Brandon Caneva, David Lyons, Robin 
Baldwin, Madison Pankratz and Mikayla Wilson 
 
Congregation Council President Report 
 
Pastor’s Report 
 
Old Business:  
 
New Business: 
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2024 

CONGREGATIONAL COUNCIL 

 President – Kelly Magdanz 

 Vice President – Brandon Caneva 

 Secretary – Mikayla Wilson 

 Treasurer – Robin Baldwin 

 

CONGREGATIONAL COUNCIL COMMITTEES 

Building (Facilities) Committee                    David Lyons and Brandon Caneva 

  

Youth & Education Committee            Mikayla Wilson and Debbie Patmore         

 

Evangelism Committee                     Bob Tesch 

 

Stewardship Committee                    Brandon Caneva & San Monahan  

                                                                        

Worship & Music Committee             Robin Baldwin 

 

 

SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH – Pastor Carla and Michelle Williams  

 

CONFIRMATION – Pastor Kevin  

 

PRE CONFIRMATION -Melissa Pankratz  

                                 

LIBRARY –  

 

GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH WOMEN – President – Debbie Patmore 

 

QUILTERS – Darlene Mullins and Marlene Adolph 

 

2024 GRACE LUTHERAN ENDOWMENT COMMITTEE -  

 JD Williams, Robin Baldwin, Ethan Dschaak, Linda Hemmah & Shawn Mechling 
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Grace Lutheran Church Annual Meeting 
 

Date 1-14-24 
 

Call to Order: Kelly   
 
Prayer: Pastor Kevin 
 
Adoption of Agenda: Motion- Tim Potts   Second- David Lyons 
 
Treasurer’s Report: no questions 
 
Budget for 2024 
 
New members Diana Bauer, Heather Kreutz & Jeff DeKraai accepted via applause 
THANK YOU to the outgoing members Dennis Chowen, Linda Hemmah & Clay Lange 
 
 
Old Business:  
 
 
 
Committee Reports: Additional information to be found in monthly reports.  
 
Next Meeting Date 
 
Prepared by Mikayla Wilson 
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2024 PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

As my term as your Council President for 2024 comes to a close, I want to express my sincere  
gratitude to each of you for your time, commitment, and passion in managing all church affairs.  
This year has truly been blessed and productive. 
 
Pastor Kevin and Carla have been the leaders we needed, uniting us during this period. With the 
generosity of a donor and the hard work of several members, we have upgraded our sound system, 
installed TV monitors, and laid new carpeting. 
 
This year has been eventful, welcoming fourteen new members and celebrating four baptisms, 
though we also mourned the loss of thirteen members. It's heartening to see many new faces,  
and we look forward to further growth in our congregation. We’ve replaced our preschool furnace, 
acquired two AEDs, and initiated advertising in the Pioneer Newspaper. 
 
2024 also brought about another successful Sturgis Motorcycle Rally, with GLCW back to provide 
breakfast. A special thank you to all the church members who contributed, and to Debbie Patmore 
for her leadership. The Christian Motorcycle Club visited and generously donated for the use of the 
church. 
 
In April, our Easter Egg Drive was a great success, thanks to Brandon Caneva and our Easter  
bunny, Tim Potts. The Worship and Education Committees have expanded their programs, and  
it’s wonderful to witness so many children, youth, and adults getting involved. 
 
We are currently working on enhancing our security system and developing an online member  
directory. We welcome any suggestions and assistance in these areas. As we move forward, we  
will be saying goodbye to Brandon Caneva, David Lyons, Madison Pankratz, and Mikayla Wilson 
from the council. Although Robin Baldwin's term is concluding, she will continue to serve as  
treasurer and a non-voting member. 
 
New council members who have agreed to step in are Terri Huntley, Jeremy Vliem, Ron Wiedmann, 
Jarred Curry and Mike Tysdal. Thank you all—the work goes on. 
 
Additionally, our budget for 2025 has been established and approved by the congregation. 
 
It has been an honor to serve as your President. May God bless you all, and let’s continue to grow  
in our faith and love for one another. 
 
Kelly Magdanz 
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2024 Senior Pastor’s Annual Report   
The Rev. Kevin Jensen 

Mission Drives the Movement 
 

 
 
Rejoice in the Lord always; again I will say, Rejoice.” (Philippians 4:4) 
 
We have a lot of reasons to celebrate at Grace.  Mainly we celebrate what our Lord Jesus Christ has 
been doing with our hearts and minds.  Through faithful worship, solid Bible study, and a dedicated 
Christian education ministry, our youth and adults at Grace are learning more about our Savior and 
growing in our faith   
 
Another reason to celebrate is the fantastic new media system that came about because of several 
generous donations.  It not only includes new video screens in our sanctuary but also a nice  
upgrade to our choir loft in the balcony.  And the driving force behind it all is our amazing music  
ministry!  Thanks be to God for such dedicated musicians at Grace. 
 
In addition, our quilters continue to work on their weekly mission work in the Rose Room.  Our  
Women of the ELCA are thriving in their monthly meetings and Bible studies.  Our men are growing 
in faith through our Saturday Men’s Prayer Breakfasts at Uncle Louie’s.  We also have several adult 
Bible studies, confirmation classes, and even held a two-part healing series this past year that was 
well-attended. 
 
Growth in giving is happening because of our Stewardship Committee holding another successful 
Consecration Sunday that helped us remember the importance of Growing-One-Step.  In addition, 
our dedicated Evangelism Committee is meeting monthly to learn about LASSIE—Listen, Ask, Seek, 
Share, Invite, and Encourage.  Here’s some key questions: 

• How are we called to “bear witness?” 
• What unique gifts does our congregation have for its witness? 
• What are the needs of our community we are called to serve? 
 
As we move into this New Year we will quickly be immersed in our Lenten journey, and this year we 
will be using a series called “The Hills of Lent.”  This series will remind those of us living in “The 
Hills” of the two important mountains in the life of Jesus—Mount Herman where we catch a glimpse 
of Jesus in his glorious transfiguration; and Mount Calvary where we witness Jesus redeeming the 
world.  
 
Finally, I must include in this report my thanks for our two paid staff—our dedicated office manager, 
Keri Fischer—and David Lyons, our faithful church custodian.  They both work tirelessly, and I hope 
if you get a chance to thank them you will do it.   
 
I also need to thank my wife, Pastor Carla, for her dedication and service.  I am certainly thankful for 
her love and support, which truly blesses me every day.  Beloved in Christ, our mission always leads 
us into a closer walk with Jesus—he provides the source of our gratitude.  So, as I give thanks to 
God for all of you, I pray that together we will keep responding to God’s grace and discovering how 
the mission of our Lord Jesus Christ drives our movement forward! 
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2024 New Members  

Bryan Mahoney 

Bryce, Megan, Jenika and Jett Leonhardt 

Michelle, Jesse and Myles Truth 

Paul Haedt 

Greg and Cherie Huiner 

Jameson, Stevie and Taven Tebben 

 

2024 Baptisms  

Adonis Curry 

Arminas Curry 

Taven Tebben 

Haygen Dobler 
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IN MEMORIUM 

Remembering those who have departed this life this past year.   
Many were near and dear to the Grace Lutheran Church family.  

Their funerals were conducted at Grace Lutheran  
or under our care and ministry. 

 

Marlowe Kinkade* 
 

William (Bill) Molitor* 
 

Carl Erickson* 
 

Ralph Jakovec* 
 

Neil Hultman* 
 

Sharon Rank* 
 

Willard Olsen* 
 

James Blakeman* 
 

Bill Jones* 
 

Marie Jones* 
 

Norma Lore* 
 

DeWayne Hayes* 
 

Marjorie Jutting* 
 

With 8 additional non-member funerals at BH National Cemetery 
 

*Members 
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Grace Lutheran Worship Committee 2024 Annual Report 

The GLC Worship Committee meets on the third Tuesday of each month at 5:30 p.m. The 
committee members are very faithful in their attendance and the committee’s work is key to 
the weekly, monthly, and yearly happenings of the church.  The Grace Lutheran Worship 
Committee’s chief duty is to plan, lead, and implement worship and the music ministries of 
the congregation.  Throughout 2024, the committee prayerfully accepted the challenge and 
together with Pastors Carla Nelson and Kevin Jensen, Office Manager Keri Fischer, and the 
dedicated musicians, technical staff, and worship leaders, the Grace congregation is 
blessed to continue weekly worship through the radio broadcast and in-house worship.  

Weekly Music Leaders: Sunday morning musicians include Marlene Kotab, Dan Chapman, 
Candy McKay, and Danilee Chapman.  Marcia Potts and Christian and Marlene Kotab  
provide music leadership at Wednesday Night Live. Along with other soloists and the  
children of the church, members of the Grace Choir, Lynette Kvanvig, Gary Meyer, Mikayla 
Wilson, Marie Ritten, and Paul Haedt all contribute their musical talents. All worship helpers 
are appreciated, and the committee wants to thank all who answered the call to enhance the 
worship experience. 

Assisting ministers: The congregation is blessed to have Tim Patmore (head of assisting 
ministers), Tim Potts, Garland Dobler, J.D. Williams, and Kim Webber continue as assistant 
ministers.  They are key to the service every Sunday and especially during pulpit supply 
Sundays.  

Lent/Easter: The contemplative Ash Wednesday service was held on Valentine’s Day, Feb. 
14 using the sand cross. The confirmation class imposed the ashes. First communion for 2

nd
 

graders and above was held on March 17. The 15th Easter Cantata was presented on 
March 24 and 26 with 56 singers. The Confirmation Youth presented the Living Last Supper 
on Maundy Thursday and the High School Youth presented “Were You There When They 
Crucified My Lord?” on Good Friday. The Sunday after Easter was designated “Holy Humor 
Sunday.” 

Outdoor Service: Annie Calhoun was the featured speaker for the outdoor service on June 
2.  She spoke of her future YWAM mission life in Saudi Arabia. 

Improvements to the balcony/sanctuary: A $25,000 gift to the church was designated for 
3 big screen TVs, improved audio/visual/technology equipment, and new carpeting in the 
balcony.  Thanks go to, Tim Patmore, Christian Kotab, Tim Potts, and Brandon Caneva for 
their work on the organization, construction, and installation of the new equipment. The new 
equipment was purchased and installed by Haggerty’s Musicworks in Rapid City. Other 
Grace members contributed to this successful project. 

Confirmation: Kaydence Aldren, Quinten Kelly, Talen Koontz, Jenika Leonhardt, Lily  
Wilson, and Levi McPherson were members of the 2024 Confirmation Class.  Each spoke 
well as they read their faith statements and affirmed their baptism on Oct. 27 and Nov. 10. 

Advent/Christmas: 5 families shared the Advent and Christmas Eve candle readings. 
Thanks go out to the Weidenbach, Potter, Blakeman, Pankratz, and Gunderson families for 
blessing our services. A joyful music service was held on Sunday, Dec. 15, the Children’s 
Christmas Program on Wednesday, Dec. 18, and a large gathering celebrated Christmas 
Eve at the 5:00 service. 

Thanks to our faithful Worship Committee Members:  Marlene and Christian Kotab, Tim 
Patmore, Marcia Potts, Robin Baldwin, Ruth Mechling, and Candy McKay. Thanks to Pastor 
Kevin Jensen for his monthly pastoral report and to the council for supporting the many arms 
of the worship committee. To our many volunteers – God has blessed us in so many ways 
because of you. Thank you. 
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 2024 EVANGELISM COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT 

1 Corinthians 3:6-7: “I planted, Apollos watered, but God gave the growth. So neither the one who 
plants nor the one who waters is anything, but only God who gives the growth.” 
 
St. Paul reminds us in this passage that evangelism is a team sport.  We are called to  do our part 
and let God do God’s part.  In our monthly evangelism classes this fall we have embraced what 
Martin Luther called “the mutual conversation and consolation of the brethren.”  As we share the 
gospel through word and deed—we pray for our Lord’s guidance, love and support. In those  
classes—we have covered the first four chapters of our guidebook called Every One His Wit-
ness.  In doing the exercise questions in that manual we are learning how to live out a ministry of 
presence with those we are inviting into our fellowship.  And it seems to be working—we received 
six new members at the beginning of Advent, including one young child who was baptized right  
before that. We are coming up with ideas for banners to help publicize special events.  We also 
sponsored a “Bring-a-Friend” Sunday which we combined with our New Member Sunday to connect 
with the beginning of our Advent/Christmas season.  In our monthly evangelism classes we are 
learning more about LASSIE—Learn, Ask, Seek, Share, Invite & Encourage.  Looking way 
ahead—we are planning to have another ice cream social on the evening of Pentecost Sunday, 
June 8. And we have invited one of our new members, Michelle Truth, to bring The Black Hills  
Raptor Center to put on a “Birds of Prey” performance that evening.  These are exciting times at 
Grace Lutheran.  Our radio broadcasts of our Sunday services continue to inspire those who listen 
and you would probably be amazed at how many people I bump into at stores and restaurants who 
have listened to us! 
><> Pastor Kevin 

2024 PROPERTY COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT 
 

With the end of 2024 also brings the end of my term on council and as property chairman. I want to 
thank everyone on council for all of your support. I want to thank all the volunteers throughout my 
tenor on property committee and those who helped to get the parsonage ready for the pastors!  
The furnace in the basement education wing was replaced in April. Thanks to Dan Boy and Tim  
Patmore for fixing the railings on the front walkway. Thanks to a generous in-kind donation from  
Calvin Cammack and Greenscape our church lawn received special care throughout the summer, 
and they even cleared the leaves in the fall .Earlier in the summer they worked on the parsonage 
sprinkler system and blew it out in the fall. A leaky shower faucet was replaced in the parsonage  
and Al Weidenbach came up with a ceiling tile to replace the stained one in the basement. Following 
our plumber's recommendation for replacing the water softener and drinking filter at the parsonage, 
we have that project completed. San Monahan is working on putting together bids and competing 
the repairs needed on the parsonage driveway. He is also receiving bids and recommendations on 
installing a new church security system that is especially needed during the rally. Our plumber also 
sealed off the leaking water fountain in the fellowship hall outside the kitchen. In addition, the drains 
for the eave’s spouts have been cleaned out. The posts and flags have been placed on the edge of 
the church's back parking lot to help snow removal teams keep from gouging up the lawn. The  
quilters wanted a quilt rack to display a "Quilt of the Month" in the Sonshine room and that was  
installed in November. The upstairs education furnace needed repairs and that was also completed. 
 
Thank you to everyone, Property Chairman, David Lyons 
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    2024 STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT 
 

The Grace Stewardship Committee continues to thank the people of Grace for responding favorably 
to our second go-round of New Consecration Sunday!  By emphasizing our giving as an act of  
worship—our congregation sees itself as a center for mission beyond our own walls! Along with 
yours truly, our committee is composed of ten people including Pastor Jonathan Vehar from the  
synod office, who served as this year’s guest leader.  From Grace we have San Monahan, Gary 
Meyer, Bob Haivala, Connie Hurlburt, Ruth Smit, Kris Little, Ann Bertolotto, and Pastor Kevin.  This 
team of dedicated disciples continues to inform, inspire and encourage all of us to carry out our  
Consecration Sunday worship commitment in giving of our time, talents and treasures to the glory of 
God.  It is God’s work, our hands! And that means seeing that Sunday morning and Wednesday 
evenings are about getting re-vitalized to do God's work in the world!  And a big part of that is  
responding to God’s love through our tithes and offerings!  Truly, we are blessed to be a blessing to 
others! 
Brandon Caneva, Stewardship Secretary 

Grace Lutheran High School Youth Group  - 2024  

A wonderful group of youth meet weekly on Wednesday evenings at 7 pm during the school year 
with adult leaders, Michelle Williams and Pastor Carla.  Grace Lutheran provides space and support 
for high school youth to strengthen their relationship with each Jesus and each other.  The adult 
leaders provide a calendar of events that include service projects, worship leadership opportunities, 
Bible Study and fun.   
 

Service projects this year included: making valentines for nursing home residents and our  
homebound members, making tie quilts for our Grace Lutheran Class of 2024 graduates and  
serving Thanksgiving meal at Grace for our 60+ year old members following worship the Sunday  
before Thanksgiving. 
 

Grace Youth Group continues the tradition of leading the Good Friday Worship Service each year.  
This year’s program was called, “Were You There?”.  The Youth Group will present the Reverse  
Advent Service in 2025 on Good Friday.   

Most weeks, we invite our young adults to reflect on their joys, concerns and where they saw or met 
Jesus in the previous week.  We often focus on the gospel from the previous Sunday.   

Fun activities include attending a Sasquatch baseball game in the summer, playing Bible Pictionary, 
making Gingerbread houses, a Christmas party, and with the mild fall lots of outdoor games on our 
small patch of grass east of the church.  We bought a set of frisbee golf discs with some of the  
money raised from staffing the photo booth during rally as well as stocking the youth room with 
snacks and drinks with this money.  Special thanks to:  Jared & Andria Williams, to the Pastors  
Carla, Kevin, Bill (Dodi), Melinda and Deb, Kelly & Otto Magdanz, for staffing the photo booth. 

The Sunday morning of graduation, Grace continues to recognize our High School graduates with 
prayers in worship and a special fellowship following worship. 

The Education Committee planted the seed for joint youth group activities in Sturgis  (remembering 
the Pumpkin Bowl from days gone by).  So, we invited some of the neighboring churches to  
participate once a quarter in a joint youth group event.   St. Francis Youth accepted the invitation 
and this fall, Grace Youth hosted them in a night of pizza and games.  Later in the fall, this almost 30 
Grace and St. Francis youth went bowling and enjoyed several games and lots of food thanks to a 
Thrivent grant.  We look forward to more joint activities in 2025. 

Thank you, Grace, for supporting our youth.   All High School Youth are welcome to join.   
Wednesdays at 7 pm in The Youth Room.                             

-Pastor Carla & Michelle Williams 
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2024 Education Committee Report  
 

Committee members include: Garland Dobler, Shawn Koontz, Melissa Pankratz, Mikayla Wilson, 
Andria Williams, Michelle Williams, Debbie Patmore, Connie Berg, Marlene Kotab, Vicki Monahan 
and Pastor Carla 
 
The Education Ministry at Grace Lutheran thrives because of the gifted and dedicated volunteers 
and the prayers and support of the congregation.  A very special word of thanks to Connie Berg and 
Tim & Debbie Patmore for preparing and serving fabulous family friendly meals for Wednesday 
Night Live (WNL). 
 
We resumed WNL on January 10, 2024.  Education opportunities are provided for 4 years olds – 
through adults.   In the spring Shawn Koontz taught preschool – 1st grade, Tessa Gunderson: 2nd - 
4th grade, Melissa Pankratz: 5th - 6th, Pastor Kevin: confirmation, Michelle Williams/Pastor Carla: 
High School Youth and Pastor Carla: adults.  The WNL program begins each week with music led 
by Marlene Kotab.   A goal for the WNL young people was to memorize the books of the New  
Testament.  To work toward this goal, Marlene taught a song and the Education Committee provided 
Bible tabs at the closing spring celebration to every student who could recite the New Testament 
books.  Journey with Jesus led by Vicki Monahan provided Christian education on Sundays following 
after worship for pre-school – 6th graders. 
 
Grace offered First Communion Instruction, Acolyte Training and Confirmation instruction for youth 
during WNL.  Thank you to Eileen Raforth for teaching a host of first communion students how to 
make bread as part of their instruction.  Vacation Bible School was held in June.  It was called, 
“Mission: Deep Sea”.  Connie Berg provided the lesson, Marlene Kotab – music and Vicki Monahan 
– crafts.  There were a host of volunteers, confirmation age and above helping with the program. 
 
We had 11 youth attend one of our Lutheran Outdoors Camps in South Dakota. Pastor Carla joined 
the youth for a week at Outlaw Ranch. 
 
Journeys with Jesus began taking a break in the fall, as the attendance has been so sporadic. Vicki 
Monahan has faithfully led Journey with Jesus for years. Thank you for all the little ones who know 
the good news of Jesus through you, Vicki.   
 
September 18, 2024 we resumed WNL.  Garland Dobler agreed to teach our littlest WNL students, 
so beginning in September, Garland taught pre-school – Kindergarten, Shawn: 1st & 2nd, Tessa: 
3rd & 4th, Melissa: 5th & 6th, Pastor Kevin & Mikayla Wilson: confirmation, Michelle Williams/Pastor 
Carla: High School Youth and Pastor Carla: adults.  Bibles were distributed to our new pre-school 
children and 3rd graders.  We blessed backpacks and had special prayers for our students and  
educators in worship.  In October, six youth were confirmed, Jenika, Quintin, Levi, Lily, Talen and 
Kaydence.  In November, we hosted Mary Ketl from Outlaw Ranch for camp night.  Marlene Kotab 
directed an outstanding Christmas Pageant called “Uncertain Poor Shepherds”, assisted by Vicki 
Monahan costuming the children.  
 
The South Dakota Synod offered a grant to congregations for ministry with our youngest Christians 
from birth onward called “Sprinkles of Grace.”   Garland Dobler wrote the grant for Grace and we  
received $1000 for a special ministry for children which will be mailed out seasonally.  Please let us 
know if you have a child or grandchild (infant to preschool) that you would like to be included.  The 
child does not have to be a member.   Way to go, Garland! 
 
We are always looking for volunteers to serve on the Grace Education Committee as well as  
teachers and substitutes for WNL.  Please talk to anyone on the committee.  We’d love to have you 
participate.  Also, all are welcome, so please attend! There is a class for you, a wonderful meal, and 
worship with communion weekly during the school year.  If you are already attending, please bring 
others with you!  
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 2024 Grace Lutheran Church Women Annual Report 

The women of Grace Lutheran Church have been a part of Grace Lutheran since the beginning  
and will be in the future a very vital part of this congregation.  GLCW has been meeting a combined 
meeting of all circles on the 2

nd
 Tuesday of the month at 1:30 in the afternoon.  We started this in 

January and seems to be working fine for all coming.  Every 4
th
 meeting has been a business  

meeting, Bible study and refreshments, the other meetings consisted of a Bible Study, program and 
refreshments. Pastor Carla has blessed us as our Bible study leader and we have volunteers for the 
program and hostess. We need your participation to keep this founding legacy thriving.  
 
The women of Grace Lutheran are busy in a variety of ways to see to the need of many  
organizations. Every season of the church calendar, every Sunday and every Wednesday service, 
the Altar Guild is busy making sure that Grace Lutheran is ready for a service. Whether it is setting 
up for Holy Communion, making sure that the candles have oil or changing the paraments on the 
altar and pulpit. Come Wednesday morning a group are making quilts for Lutheran World Relief, 
Cornerstone Mission, Behavior Management, Crisis Intervention to name a few of the organizations 
that reap the benefits of these quilts. The women and helpers make many types of kits for Lutheran 
World Relief. These kits are School Kits, Baby Care Kits and Personal Care Kits. The women serve 
many meals: coffee hour, soup suppers for Lent, funeral luncheons, help with wedding preparations, 
and of course the Rally Breakfast. We have food drives for Kiwanis, personal care products for Crisis 
Center, the women are involved with the community along with Grace Lutheran Church. 
 
 In 2024 GLCW were able to fulfill their normal endeavors that were available within the church and 
community.  The quilters meet at the church on Wednesday morning, they only take a few breaks 
during the year otherwise you can find them working away.  They sold quilts at the Rally breakfast 
and now have a nice display in the Sonshine Room.  Cards and calls were made to the shut ins and 
members to keep in touch with each other. The women, with the help of some men and children 
served the Rally Breakfast.  It was a success with serving over 1000 people.   The revenue from the 
breakfast helps us meet our yearly obligations.  It was also time to start nominations for new officers.  
Blessings to these women who decided to keep their position for this following year of 2025 and 
thank you to the new volunteers. Thank you for your service. 
 
Thankoffering Sunday was held in November with a skit and temple talk. Thank you women of 
Grace for your donations to the Women of ELCA and their charitable organizations. It was  
heartwarming to see all of the women of Grace come forward with their offering.   
 
December and Christmas…  This year the GLCW received from the social worker at Sturgis  
Elementary a family that we could help with their Christmas.  It was so much fun and heart filling  
to be able to help with these needs and wants.  The participation was overwhelming to put our 
Christmas packages together and delivered to our shut ins this year. What a great family of women!  
You could feel the joy and love for our shut in and loved ones.   
 
Wishing you a very blessed 2025! 
 
Yours in Christ, 
 
Debbie Patmore, GLCW President 
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